Center Township
Board of Supervisors
November 14, 2023

Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, November 14,
2023 at 5:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman,
Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor, Dennis Makel, Solicitor and N. Dawn
Horr, Secretary. Dave Brendel was the only visitor.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the October business meeting as read. Dan seconded
and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Dan seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Paul made a motion to adopt the proposed budget for 2024. Dan seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

The final budget adoption meeting was scheduled for December 12t at 5:00 p.m. immediately
following the regular monthly business meeting. Paul made a motion to approve the time and date set
and Dan seconded. The motion was carried unanimously.

The code enforcement report was read with an update on the weight limit violations. One building
permit is pending for a new modular home.

Harry gave an update of the projects: The paving has been completed including Morris Run from
Route 21 to Hopewell Ridge, Knob Hill, a portion of Hopewell Ridge, Barton Hollow and Iron Rock
Roads. Berming is currently being completed. The slip repair is scheduled to begin on November
15th on Tower Road at the Peoples Gas right of way by Hayden Excavating.

Paul made a motion to approve the Vitolo lot split. Dan seconded and the motion was approved
unanimously.

An update was given on the Certificates of Deposit that were issued in July, to date $42,714.12 in
interest has been earned.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 5:10

p.m.
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